November 14, 2014

Karen Girard

Health Promotion & Chronic Disease Prevention

Oregon Public Health Division

800 NE Oregon Street, Suite 730

Portland, OR 97232

Dear Ms. Girard:

As Chair of the Coalition of Local Health Officials’ (CLHO), I am pleased to write a letter of support for the Oregon Public Health Division’s application to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention for the Funding Opportunity Announcement DP15-1509: National State-Based Tobacco Control Programs.
Since the creation of the Oregon Tobacco Prevention and Education Program, the State Health Department and Local Public Health Departments have grown a strong partnership to address tobacco use and tobacco-related disparities. Together we have succeeded in strengthening each other’s efforts and in implementing policies, systems and environmental change that Helps Oregonians live tobacco free. 
During the past year, the state Health Promotion and Chronic Disease Prevention staff and the local health department staff have been collecting and analyzing local data on tobacco retail practices and community readiness to address these practices.  Based upon the data, local health departments are currently crafting retail policies to limit tobacco marketing practices targeting youth, people with low income or less education and minorities. 
This FOA will help local health departments build on and expand the tobacco control work and provide an evidence-based structure for an effective approach to tobacco retail licensure. 
CLHO supports both the core and competitive portions of this grant application in that they will provide the necessary support from the state level to the local level in technical assistance, training, support and consultation as we develop, integrate and build upon our long-term tobacco control work in communities, worksites, homes and educational settings.

Sincerely,

Morgan Cowling, MPA

Executive Director

Oregon Conference of Local Health Officials

Morgan@oregonclho.org
